CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT
Minutes of the Commissioner's Meeting

Date: October 12, 1995
Time: 11:00 AM.
Place: CMMCP District Headquarters, Northborough, MA
Present: Frank Perrin, David Scott, Richard Day, Jeff Bean, Pablo Noguera and Stephen
Henry
1 The minutes of the September 14, 1995 Commissioners meeting were unanimously
approved.
2. October, 1995 invoices amounting to $2,119.01 were unanimously approved.
3. The following payrolls were unanimously approved:
September 16, 1995 $7,840.00
September 23, 1995 $7.840.00
September 30, 1995 $7.,840.00
October 7, 1995 $7,840.00

4. Work Schedule: Finished most of the adulticiding by the end of September. Did a
couple of special event sprayings. Water management work entailed cleaning culverts
and brush cutting. Finished up a large water management project in Blackstone and
Project personnel are in the process of moving the equipment to Hudson.

The new big truck was delivered today. Project personnel will spend some time making
it field ready. Bids for the new heavy equipment trailer were recently opened and the
trailer should be delivered in a few weeks

8, EE Report: No EE virus was detected this year by the State virus lab.

An 8-month old Springtield child has contracted EE. The child in is a coma and not
doing well. In trying to determine where the child may have come in contact with the
virus it was noted that the family vacationed in Sturbridge, MA. This was the only
traveling the family did this year.



6. 1995 Season Report: Because of the very dry summer season pesticide usage was less
this year than last. Despite the fact that Project personnel had to cover more area in 1995
(because of additional towns being added to the project) the number of calls was
reduced because of the drought. The number of calls for adulticiding in 1994 was 2,724
as compared to 1,652 calls in 1995. Requests for larvaciding was also reduced from 461
in 1994 to 260 in 1995.

7. Lease Update: DCPO has still not executed a lease contract for the CMMCP
Headquarters. No news as to where it stands.

8. NMCA Meeting: The NMCA meeting will be held November 13-15, 1995 at the Cape

Codder Hotel in Hyannis. Most Project personnel will attend. The CMMCP
Commissioners will hold their next meeting at the conference on 11/14/95 at a noon
luncheon.

9. Old Business: No old business.
1.0. New Business: No new business.
Meeting adjourned at 11:40 A M.

Next meeting is November 14, 1995, 12:00 A M. at NMCA meeting at the Cape Codder,
Hyannis, MA.
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Frank Perrin, Chairman, CMMCP Date




